
Wimbish Parish Council 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 

4th November, 2020 at 7.30 p.m.  

Remote Zoom meeting via Zoom 

      

Present: Edward Browne, Lindy Scanlan, Phil Northern, Ray Searle, Lynne Ward-Booth 

and Mike Young. 

In attendance: Tracy Coston (Clerk),  

Public: 0 

 

 

1. Apologies for Absence:  Mike Cargill, Stewart Luck 

  

2. Councillors to declare pecuniary interests: None 

 

3. Public Participation (15 minutes): None 

  

4. Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 7th October, 2020: The previously circulated 

minutes were approved and signed by the Chair (remotely)  

  

5. District Councillor and County Councillor Report:  

District Councillor: A report was sent to the PC. There are concerns about rural crime, especially in 

Debden. Wimbish PC discussed the idea of employing more police in the villages funded by the PC 

and unanimously agreed that they did not want to progress the idea. 

  

6. Matters arising  

a) Footpath in Howlett End to White Hart: The forms for the Rangers to maintain the path have 

been sent to Highways.  

b) Email addresses for Councillors; Email addresses to be completed.   

c) Letter to Mr Rayner regarding use of commonland: The PC approved the documents to be 

sent to the solicitor.   

d) School Parking: The parking has improved sightly and the PC haven’t received any further 

complaints. 

 

7. Planning  

a) Applications:  

UTT/20/2321/FUL  Building 71 Carver Barracks 

Proposed extension to the existing building 

PC Decision: No objections  

 

UTT/20/2301/FUL East of Mill House, Mill Road 

Construction of 2 no. dwellings, new vehicular access and associated parking and landscaping 

following the approved outline application UTT/19/2081/OP 

PC Decision: No objections 

 

UTT/20/2641/HHF Cherry Lea, Lower Green 

Infill extension between garage and dwelling 

PC Decision: No objections 

 

b)    Decisions: None 

   

8. Roads, Highways and Footpaths: 

a) Lower Green by-way: The surface of the by-way which is open all the time is very rutted.  

 



 

9. Accounts  

a) Approval of cheques:               

Payments  

Tracy Coston (November)    £      200.03   

E-ON (November) £        75.00  

The Royal British Legion £        35.00 

B H Ground Maintenance £      595.04  

B H Ground Maintenance (Verges) £   2,766.35 

Wimbish PCC £      810.00 

Total £   4,481.42 

b) Donation to Wimbish PCC for Churchyard cutting: The PC have received a request for 

funding towards the cost of cutting the churchyard.  The PC agreed to donate £ 810.00. 

 

10. Pavilion and Recreation Ground Maintenance:  

a) Football at the recreation ground: The parking has improved and the number of matches have 

reduced. 

b) Benches at the recreation ground: 4 benches  concrete slabs and bolted in. 

c) Water at entrance to the recreation ground: The hedges around No 22 Tye Green need 

cutting. This will be reported to UDC again. The pavement will be reported to Highways as the 

pavement is too low and the water builds up.   

d) Hedge to be flailed back on recreation ground: Edward Browne to ask David Lowe to cut the 

hedge back at the rear of the recreation ground. 

 

11. General Correspondence: All emailed. 

 

12. Area Report:    

  

13. Date of the Parish Council Meeting on 2nd December, 2020 at 7.30 pm    

 

 

The meeting ended at 9.50 pm 

 

Signed:     Date:    

             ……………………………   ………………………………          

               


